I heard a great quote today by Eleanor Roosevelt “Great minds discuss ideas; average minds discuss events; small minds discuss people”.  This has challenged me to think about what I talk about – and write about. So I have an idea – I want to write about some events and people… and ideas. 

An event that has taken place in the past month was the 54th International Fruit Tree Association 
Conference in Pasco, Washington.  I really wanted to attend but due to budget and schedule, we sent my son,Justin to this educational conference. My idea is that I need to invest in the next generation and provide opportunity for their understanding of the tree fruit industry to be stretched and challenged. He really enjoyed the conference that included tours, seminars and interaction with other growers. One idea that he enjoyed seeing was the innovative pest management at Mike Omeg’s orchard using bats, owls, and beneficial insects. While the growing climate and environment is different in the west, there are many production ideas that can be implemented in other areas.  There is a vast array of ideas when it comes to apple and cherry growing systems but one that was intriguing was the 25-acre block of sweet cherries on the Upright Fruiting Offshoot (UFO) system.  
Another event that took place this month was US Apple’s annual legislative day on Capitol Hill.  Thanks to Karin Rodriquez and the Pennsylvania Apple Marketing Program for organizing this event. As we visited representatives from Pennsylvania we expressed to them our concern on a variety of ideas including labor reform, research funding, and international markets. Thanks to all those that participated in representing the Pennsylvania tree fruit industry to our national legislators. 
Of course an idea that is of great concern at this time is Governor Corbett’s budget proposal and the impact this may have on the research and extension program in Pennsylvania. I will not go into detail on this subject here except to encourage you to be sure to read Brad Hollabaugh’s Ag Alliance Issues Update in this paper and encourage you to write your representatives. 
Congratulations to Tim and Carol Weiser of Weiser Orchards near York Springs for receiving the American Agriculturalist Master Farmer award this year. The Weisers have a diversified farm operation that includes greenhouses, fruit, vegetable, corn and soybean production and a farm market located along Rt.15. Tim has served since 2006 as a SHAP board member and is currently 2nd Vice President. It is great to see a fruit grower receive this award. 

March has come in like a lion with many days of high winds and cool temperatures. But as I write this letter in mid March it appears temperatures will continue to be moderate through the next week.  We will see if the month goes out like a lamb. Hopefully the spring will not advance as fast a 2010 when we lost many of our sweet cherry blossoms. 
An event that has consumed our attention and gripped our hearts this month is the earthquake and resulting tsunami in Japan. I believe the most important idea I can present this month is to encourage all of us to pray for those that have suffered loss in this tragedy and show support in ways we are able in the coming year.  

Enjoy the spring…

Ed Weaver  
